






































































































legislation, Assembly Bill X1 27 (AB 27), which provided that redevelopment agencies 
could continue if they chose to pay the State of California a “voluntary remittance”.  On 
August 16th, the Town and the Agency elected to opt-in under AB 27, under protest, and 
adopted the AB 27 Ordinance.  
 
Remittance Agreement 
 

Under AB 27, the Town is authorized to enter into an agreement (the “Remittance 
Agreement”) with the Agency pursuant to which the Agency will agree to remit tax 
increment funds available to the Agency to make the annual remittance payments to the 
County. All amounts committed to the Town by the Agency in such agreement are 
assigned to the State in the event the Town does not remit the required payments to the 
County. 
 

Additionally, for the 2011-12 Fiscal Year only, the Agency is also authorized to suspend 
its deposit into the Low- and Moderate-Income Housing fund, as may be necessary to 
meet the Agency’s debt and other obligations, current priority program needs, or the 
Agency’s obligations under the Remittance Agreement. Staff has determined that the 
use of this authority is required. The Agency needs to suspend a portion of its deposit 
into the Low-Mod- Housing Fund in order to assure that sufficient funding is available to 
finance the Agency’s redevelopment programs and activities.   
 
The following table lists the non-housing programs and projects, along with the available 
funding for FY 2011-12, and demonstrates the anticipated shortfall due to the required 
payment under AB 27. 
 

1. Non-Housing Debt Service $  (736,000) 
2. AB 27 Payment   (760,000) 
3. SERAF Repayment   (159,160) 
4. RDA Administration   (243,000) 
5. Non-housing Operations   (107,000) 

Debt Service & Programs            (2,005,160) 

Estimated Increment           1,132,000 

Funding Surplus (Shortfall) FY 11-12    $  (873,160)  
 

 

Staff has evaluated the fiscal impact of the legislation and has determined that the 
Agency will be able to make the anticipated payments in order to continue to operate 
during the current five-year implementation planning period.  This would permit the 
Agency to continue to fund certain capital projects, affordable housing and the 
administrative budget.  However, remittance of the payments will significantly curtail the 
ability of the Agency to undertake large new projects. 
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